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Dear staff,  

On Wednesday 30 April 2025, a small patch of suspected mould was found in the carpet of the 
printing room in Building S at Casula High School.  

The room was isolated on 2 May 2025 to allow for the environmental clean of the carpet 
before the room was reopened. 

As a precautionary measure, staff are encouraged to leave doors and windows open and run 
air conditioning to provide ventilation. 

The carpet is scheduled to be replaced due to the mould. 

Work to remove and replace the flooring is planned to take place between Saturday 24 May 
and Monday 26 May 2025 outside of school hours. 

Work to remove and replace the carpet will involve working with vinyl tiles under the carpet. 
The vinyl tiles will need to be removed before the carpet can be replaced. These tiles contain 
bonded asbestos as listed on the school’s asbestos register.  

NSW Health explains that “living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk 
to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged”.     

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed 
asbestos contractors and inspected by an independent hygienistto confirm it is fully 
remediated before a clearance certificate is issued for the printing room is reopened.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our 
highest priorities.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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